
Client Newsletter  

Inside this issue 

Article 1.  New 15% super tax to apply 
from 1 July 2025.…...…………................1 

Article 2.  Start thinking about your FBT 
obligations…………………….…..……...1 & 2 

Article 3.  FBT exemption for electric 
cars…………………………………...........2 & 3 

Article 4. Tips to reduce study and 
training loan balances…………..…..3 & 4 

Article 5.  Reminder of March 2023 
Quarter Superannuation Guarantee 
(‘SG’)……....…...…………........................4 

 

 

 

New 15% super tax to apply from 1 July 2025 
 

 

The Government recently announced it will be imposing a 15% addition-

al tax on individuals that have more than $3 million in superannuation.  

The new measure is expected to commence from 1 July 2025 (i.e., the 

start of the 2026 income year). 

The main takeaways from the information provided thus far include the 

following: 

◼ The additional 15% tax will broadly apply to the annual movement in 
the value of an individual’s superannuation balance, adjusted for 
withdrawals and contributions.  These ‘earnings’ are further adjust-
ed to ensure only the proportion corresponding to the balance 
above $3 million will be subject to the new tax. 

◼ There will be no limit imposed on the size of superannuation ac-
count balances. 

◼ Individuals will have the choice of paying the tax liability personally 
or from their super fund. 

In current terms, the Government expects that the new tax will apply to 

0.5% of people with money in superannuation (around 80,000 people).  

However, the proposal does not currently allow for indexation of the $3 

million threshold, so more individuals may be impacted in the future. 

Editor: The Government will consult on the implementation of this pro-

posed measure, so expect to hear much more about it before 2025! 

Start thinking about your FBT obligations 
 

The 2023 FBT year ended on 31 March, so it is now time for employers 

to get ready to lodge their 2023 FBT returns, where they have provided 

benefits to their employees (or their associates) between 1 April 2022 

and 31 March 2023. 

If you have provided fringe benefits to employees during the year, we 

are able to assist you with satisfying the following requirements: 

❑ self-assessing your FBT liability for the FBT year 
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Please connect with us on: 

 

www.facebook.com/profitfocuspartners 

Linked in: Profit Focus Partners Pty Ltd 



Business Accounting 

Profit Focus Partners provides  the 

following services: 

• Tax planning & compliance 

• Business growth and profit 

improvement 

• Advice for starting, buying or 

selling your business 

• Financial reporting and 

bookkeeping services 

• Budgets & projections 

• Management accounting 

• Finance & audit 

• Self Managed Superannuation 

Funds  

• Financial planning & risk  

protection 

• Asset Protection 

• Computerized accounting  

• Corporate secretarial services 

Start thinking about your FBT obligations (Cont’d) 

❑ lodge an FBT return (if you have an FBT liability or paid FBT 
instalments through your activity statements); 

❑ pay the FBT you owe by the due date; and 

❑ calculate the reportable fringe benefits amount to be included 
on each employee’s income statement or payment summary 
(if the total taxable value is more than $2,000). 

Employers that have an FBT liability for the year ended 31 March 

2023 are generally required to lodge their FBT return and pay their 

FBT liability by 26 June 2023, where they lodge their FBT return 

electronically through a registered tax agent (noting the usual due 

date of 25 June falls on a weekend this year).  Employers that are 

not included on a registered tax agent’s FBT client list must gener-

ally lodge an FBT return by 22 May 2023. 

Employers do not need to lodge an FBT return if they are not liable 

to pay FBT for the year and have not paid FBT instalments during 

the year. 
 

If you are registered for FBT but do not think you need to lodge a 

2023 FBT return, please contact our office so that we can confirm 

and let the ATO know before the due date, to ensure the ATO will 

not seek a return at a later date. 

Editor: Please contact our office to ensure you are ready for FBT 

season and confirm what information we will need from you to 

lodge your 2023 FBT return by the due date. 
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FBT exemption for electric cars 

Until recently, the FBT consequences for providing electric cars to 

employees were effectively the same as any other car.  However, 

from 1 July 2022, FBT is no longer payable on benefits provided 

for eligible electric cars and associated expenses.  Practically, this 

exemption will be relevant for the first time in the 2023 FBT year. 

Broadly, benefits provided for electric cars will be exempt from 

FBT where the following criteria are met: 

◼ the car is a zero- or low-emissions vehicle; 

◼ the first time the car is both held and used is on or after 1 
July 2022; 

◼ the car is used by a current employee or their associate(s) 
(e.g., a family member); and 

◼ luxury car tax has never been payable on the importation or 
sale of the car. 

Registration, insurance, repairs, maintenance and fuel expenses 

provided for eligible electric cars are also exempt from FBT. 

 

http://www.profitfocus.com.au/business-services/starting-up-a-business
http://www.profitfocus.com.au/business-services/buying-or-selling-a-business
http://www.profitfocus.com.au/business-services/buying-or-selling-a-business
http://www.profitfocus.com.au/business-services/protecting-your-business
http://www.profitfocus.com.au/business-services/protecting-your-business


Profit Focus Partners 

PFP is a CPA Practice able to offer a 

comprehensive professional service 

to our clients which embraces all 

facets of business and financial  

services.  

Our aim is to improve the financial 

growth and wellbeing of our clients 

by providing quality advice, taxation 

and accounting services. By placing a 

high degree of importance on client 

service and interaction, with a focus 

on proactively assisting  

growing businesses PFP provides a 

complete advisory service solution.  

PFP team is led by Peter Liakopoulos 

who combines more than 20 years of 

professional expertise and  

experience. He is supported by highly 

trained and competent team of 

professionals who offer a range of 

specialist skills. All team members 

undertake extensive training and 

professional development on an 

ongoing basis to be at the forefront 

of current standards and practices. 

PFP strives to provide a high quality, 

proactive & responsive service that 

begins with determining a client’s 

concerns & objectives.  

Our focus is to be your business 

partner, responding to your needs 

and requirements with state of the 

art IT solutions and the knowledge, 

experience and skill of our team 

members. In view of this we have 

also developed a network of external 

specialist advisers who offer expert 

opinion in many areas of business. 
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“Remember, today is the tomorrow you worried about 

yesterday.” - Dale Carnegie 

FBT exemption for electric cars (Cont’d) 

Note that, while the benefit is exempt from FBT, the taxable value of 

the benefit must still be determined when working out whether an 

employee has a reportable fringe benefits amount to be included on 

their income statement or payment summary. 

Editor: Please contact our office if you have any queries about this 

new exemption and how it may affect your obligations for the 2023 

FBT year. 

Tips to reduce study and training loan balances 
 

If you have a study and training loan balance (e.g., a HELP debt), it 

may be worthwhile to consider methods of reducing the balance to 

ensure you are not left with a large tax bill when your 2023 income 

tax return is lodged. 

While there is no interest charged on study and training loans, index-

ation is added to these debts on 1 June each year, based upon the 

consumer price index (‘CPI’).  Given the current rate of inflation, indi-

viduals with study and training loan balances should expect a larger 

than normal adjustment this year. 

If you have a study and training loan balance, it is worth checking 

your loan balance and considering the following tips: 

❑ Let your employer know if you have started studying or have a 
study loan. 

❑ Check the amount your employer is withholding.  If there has 
not been enough withheld to cover your compulsory repay-
ment, you can ask your employer to increase the withholding 
amount. 

 



Tips to reduce study and training loan balances (Cont’d) 

❑ Make a voluntary repayment to reduce your total loan 
amount.  Indexation on the loan is applied on 1 June, so a 
voluntary repayment prior to this date will reduce the bal-
ance that indexation is applied to.  Note that it may take a 
few business days for the ATO to receive and process the 
payment. 

Indexation will not apply to a study and training loan on 1 June if 

the balance is nil.  Any loan debt over 11 months old will be sub-

ject to indexation. 

Editor: The compulsory repayment threshold for the 2023 financial 

year is $48,361.  If you earn over this amount, the compulsory re-

payment is worked out when your tax return is lodged, and it will 

be included on your notice of assessment. 

 

Reminder of March 2023 Quarter Superannuation 

Guarantee (‘SG’) 

 
Employers are reminded that the SG obligation for the 1 January 

2023 to 31 March 2023 quarter is due by 28 April 2023.   

If the correct amount of SG is not paid by an employer on time, 

they will be liable to pay the SG charge, which includes a penalty 

and interest component. 

As a reminder, from 1 July 2022, the compulsory SG rate in-

creased to 10.5% (previously 10%).  The compulsory SG rate will 

increase again to 11% for the period 1 July 2023 to 30 June 2024.  

So now might be a good time to ensure your payroll systems are 

updated by the start of the next income year. 

 

 

Please Note: Many of the comments in this publication are general 
in nature and anyone intending to apply the information to practical 
circumstances should seek professional advice to independently 
verify their interpretation and the information’s applicability to their 
particular circumstances. 

 

“The greatest compliment we can 

receive is the referral of your family, 

friends and business associates and 

we would greatly appreciate your 

recommendation.” 

 

Disclaimer: The material and  

contents provided in this publication 

are informative in nature only. It is 

not intended to be advice and you 

should not act specifically on the 

basis of this information alone. If 

experts assistance is required,  

professional advice should be  

obtained. 

4                                                                                                                            

56 Poath Road,  

Hughesdale VIC 3166 

P.O. Box 167 Chadstone Centre  

Victoria, 3148 

T 03 9530 4722 

E enquiries@profitfocus.com.au    

W www.profitfocus.com.au 

4 

http://www.profitfocus.com.au/

